May 29, 2008

Office of Pesticide Programs

Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Ave. NW

Washington, DC 20460-0001

Re:
Docket ID Number: EPA-HQ-OPP-2007-0588

To Whom It May Concern:

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the revised risk assessments completed by EPA as part of the reregistration process for acrolein.

Ecology currently regulates the use of pesticides in surface waters throughout Washington State. This includes permitting the use of acrolein in irrigation conveyance systems. We require pre- and post-treatment notification, as well as monitoring at compliance points within the treated irrigation canals. 
Currently, very few chemical control options exist for irrigation weed control. Washington irrigation districts regularly use acrolein, copper, and xylene. Ecology has concerns about the environmental impacts of all three of these pesticides. We understand, however, the potential negative impact of removing acrolein prior to another tool being available to replace it. That is why Ecology currently supports the re-registration of acrolein until a time when other methods are available and not cost-prohibitive.

EPA has requested ways to reduce the risk of acrolein to humans and the environment. Ecology suggests that acrolein impacts could best be mitigated through either limiting the number of treatments per season or requiring a minimum number of days between treatments. We recommend a minimum of approximately 30 days between treatments. This would significantly reduce the number of treatments and the amount of human and environmental exposure during the irrigation season. 
Thank you again for the opportunity to comment on the proposed reregistration of acrolein. Please contact me by email (kelm461@ecy.wa.gov) if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kelly McLain

Aquatic Pesticide Specialist

Washington State Department of Ecology
